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ORANGE COUNTY —On March 22, the OC Board of Supervisors unanimously

approved an item brought forward by Supervisor Wagner, requesting the CA

legislature provide tax relief for residents by temporarily suspending the $0.51

per gallon gas tax for six months. The CA legislature announced it has a $45+

billion surplus; Orange County supports using a portion of the surplus to provide

immediate tax relief to CA residents.


On March 23, a day after the Board meeting, Governor Newsom announced a

cash rebate program, which involves mailing debit cards that are set arrive to in

mid-summer, leaving people to feel the financial burn now.


The best plans for tax relief were rejected in Sacramento. Recently, the Assembly

Transportation Committee killed a gas tax holiday bill, AB 1638 authored by

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220AB1638&msclkid=a1acd37cb11f11ec9c7c838eaff73f32


Assemblyman Kevin Kiley, and spectacularly performed a gut & amend with a

new tax increase on gas suppliers. This new tax, if eventually supported by

Sacramento, will most likely be passed onto the consumer at the pump. 


Supervisor Wagner will continue to advocate on behalf of hardworking residents

here in Orange County, adding local input to curb the State's wallet-crushing

policies that hurt all of us. 

NO WATER WASTED

ORANGE COUNTY — The Orange County Water District (OCWD) and Orange

County Sanitation District have joined forces to create the largest potable reuse

project in the world. Orange County's Groundwater Replenishment System is an

award-winning purification process that converts water that would otherwise be

discharged into the ocean into quality drinking water. 


Supervisor Wagner serves as a Director of the OC Sanitation District and went

on a tour to learn more about our expansive groundwater system, which serves

https://www.facebook.com/DonWagnerCA


2.5 million customers in north and central OC, plus 19 municipal and special

water districts.

The system replenishes the

Groundwater Basin with 103,000 afy

of water — enough water for nearly

850,000 people or two families of

four for a year. It's been in operation

since 2008, was expanded in May

2015 with the final expansion

under construction and slated for

completion in 2023.


OC's reusable water is closely

monitored and tested by an advanced

Water Quality Assurance Laboratory. Water is purified at the Sanitation District

and goes to OCWD for a rigorous three-step process of micro-filtration, reverse

osmosis, and ultraviolet light with hydrogen peroxide.


At the end of the tour, high-quality water is ready to drink. Supervisor Wagner

and OCWD Board President Stephen Sheldon enjoyed a fresh cup of purified

water after viewing the process from start to finish. 


A special thank you for the tour goes to Michael Markus, OCWD General

Manager, and Steve Sheldon, OCWD Board President.  


Learn more about the water you drink here.

OUT AND ABOUT

https://www.ocwd.com/gwrs/


TUSTIN — Supervisor Wagner had the pleasure of meeting Tustin Unified

School District's new Superintendent, Dr. Mark Johnson. Dr. Johnson has more

than 25 years of experience in public education and has served as a district and

site leader for the past 15 years.


Dr. Johnson earned a bachelor's degree in both Biological Sciences and English

from the University of Alaska Fairbanks, his master's in Educational

Administration from National University, and his doctorate in Educational

Leadership from the University of Southern California.  He is a proud husband to

his wife, Susan, and three beautiful school-age daughters.  He enjoys reading,

attending his children's events, and spending time with friends and family.


Supervisor Wagner looks forward to partnering with Dr. Johnson and serving

shared constituents in the Tustin and North Tustin areas.



SILVERADO CANYON —The California Fire Foundation’s Supplying Aid to

Victims of Emergency (SAVE) program brings immediate, short-term relief to

victims of fire and other natural disasters throughout California. Orange County

Firefighters from Silverado Canyon delivered SAVE Cards to residents in

Silverado Canyon, so they may purchase necessities such as food, clothing, or

medicine.  The residents’ homes suffered significant damage as a result of the

mud and debris flow incident that occurred on December 14th, 2021. Residents

were grateful for the cards since they are still repairing damage and cleaning up

their homes and property. 

The SAVE Card program is a partnership between OCFA and the California Fire

Foundation to assist victims negatively impacted by incidents.  

https://www.cafirefoundation.org/programs/supplying-aid-to-victims-of-emergency/


MISSION VIEJO — Mission Hospital has served the south county community for

over 50 years. Over the next decade, it's planning to expand to meet the growing

demand for compassionate health care in Orange County. Mission Hospital is an

excellent neighbor to have in the Third District for its commitment to improving

quality healthcare in Orange County.


A special shout out to Seth Teigen, Chief Executive of Mission Hospital, for

providing an in-depth tour of the main campus, the Leonard Cancer Center, and

the Family Conference Center. The Family Conference Center was built in honor

of Mission Hospital physicians, nurses, and researchers who have dedicated their

lives to saving lives through leading cancer research. 
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Want to help improve the lives of underserved and multicultural families and

individuals in Orange County? You can join the Equity in OC taskforce to help

identify health inequities in your community and work to develop solutions.

Funding opportunities are also available for organizations and collectives to

build/expand programs and services. Learn more about the Equity in OC

initiative.

http://unitedwayoc.org/EquityOC
http://unitedwayoc.org/EquityOC


Disneyland Resort has been focused on empowering at-risk youth, finding hope in

the future and emboldening leaders to build the workforce of tomorrow. 

Disney's community workforce development initiative supports three pillars: 

Mentorship: Cast members, through the Disney VoluntEARS program, have

the opportunity to mentor youth one-on-one through school and

community initiatives.

https://disneyparks.disney.go.com/blog/2022/03/workforce-wednesday-disneyland-resort-and-nonprofits-create-life-changing-impact/


Career Skills Development: Disney VoluntEARS lend their time and

business expertise to lead career sessions with topics such as resume

writing, interview skills, business etiquette, engineering, guest service and

speaker sessions.

Community Program Support: Disneyland Resort offers grants to

organizations that specialize in helping students and adults enter or re-

enter the workforce. 

Disneyland Resort works with nonprofits, such as Big Brothers Big Sisters of

Orange County & The Inland Empire, Chrysalis, Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater

Anaheim-Cypress, to change lives and create meaningful opportunities for job

seekers on the Disney Parks Blog.

As you spring clean, keep an eye out for things like e-waste, old batteries, and

paint. These items can be dropped off at Household Hazardous Waste Collection

Centers. If larger items like mattresses or appliances are also on your list, they

might be options for a bulky item pick up from your local hauler or can be taken to

Olinda Alpha or Prima Deshecha landfills for recycling. 


Visit here for information on household waste disposal, mattress/large appliance

recycling, or on how to contact your local hauler.

RECOGNITIONS

https://disneyparks.disney.go.com/blog/2022/03/workforce-wednesday-disneyland-resort-and-nonprofits-create-life-changing-impact/
http://oclandfills.com/
https://oclandfills.com/


On March 29th, we as a nation honored the bravery and service of Vietnam War

Veterans for National Vietnam War Veterans Day; it marks the day the last U.S.

combat troops departed Vietnam on March 29, 1973. We are eternally grateful

to our Veterans and their families for their sacrifice.

Thanks for reading! 

Supervisor Don Wagner is proud to represent over 630,000 diverse residents in the communities of Anaheim Hills,

Irvine, Lake Forest, Mission Viejo, North Tustin and Tustin, Orange, Rancho Santa Margarita, the unincorporated

canyons, Villa Park, and Yorba Linda.
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DONALD.WAGNER@OCGOV.COM

mailto:DONALD.WAGNER@OCGOV.COM


Third District Mailing Address:


OC BOARD OF SUPERVISORS


THIRD DISTRICT


333 W. SANTA ANA BLVD


SANTA ANA, CA 92701


Office number: 


(714) 834-3330


Want to change how you receive these emails?


You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.

Let's Connect

https://ocgov.us20.list-manage.com/profile?u=bc4ace70303316d3866237307&id=79b94f440a&e=[UNIQID]&c=72f68b365d
https://ocgov.us20.list-manage.com/unsubscribe?u=bc4ace70303316d3866237307&id=79b94f440a&e=[UNIQID]&c=72f68b365d
http://www.facebook.com/donwagnerca
http://www.twitter.com/donwagnerca
http://instagram.com/donwagnerca
https://mailchi.mp/ocgov/www.donwagnerca.com

